HENDRUM ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY




                                               Shine Brighter Here 

Emergency Meeting of the Hendrum EDA

Wednesday, June 26, 2013
Hendrum Professional Building Board Room

Chairman Alm called the Emergency Meeting of the Hendrum EDA to order at 6:15 P.M.  Board members present: M. Alm, P. Baukol, P. Dukleth, A. Nelson, and M. Smart.  Also Present: N. Kjersten, Secretary-Treasurer; and C. Johannson, Mayor.  Absent: M. Person, and S. Tommerdahl. 

The purpose of the Emergency Meeting was to review bids received at the City Office to replace the air conditioner/furnace unit that does not work.  Mayor Johannsen stated that the coil in the furnace is shot, and the compressor, as far as we know is operable, but is also 20 years old, and is towards the end of its life span.  Discussion took place on how a new air conditioner would be much more efficient and also on the benefits of getting a unit with a heat pump.  Bids from Norman County Heating and Cooling; Envirotech; and Goose River Heating and Cooling were reviewed.  Discussion took place.  M. Smart moved, seconded by P. Dukleth to purchase the York adding in a heat pump, which was not included in the bid, from Norman County Heating and Cooling, as long as the total cost was within the cost range of the other two bids, and to let N. Kjersten make the decision.  Ayes: M. Alm, P. Baukol, P. Dukleth, A. Nelson, and M. Smart.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  M. Person, and S. Tommerdahl.
Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:35 P.M.

The above minutes are unofficial until approved at the next regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA on 

July 8, 2013.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole R. Kjersten

EDA Secretary-Treasurer
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